
Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

I cannot believe that we are in the final week of Term 1. It 
has been a term filled with many sporting and extra-curricular 
activities and the students are to be congratulated on the 
way in which they have embraced these opportunities. 
Huge thanks to the hardworking staff and supportive parents 
whose continued efforts, ensure all our students are involved 
in rich quality learning experiences.  
I hope everyone takes the opportunity to enjoy a well-earned 
break. 
Staff return on Monday 29th April and will be involved in 
professional learning as part of our Staff Development Day, 
whilst students return on Tuesday 30th April. 
 
Mini-Fete Friday 12th April 
There is plenty of excitement in the air, with our big annual 
charity Mini-Fete to be held this Friday. 
The big day will commence with the traditional Easter Hat 
Parade 9.10am, followed by the famous Kindergarten Cake 
Stall at recess time.  
The Mini-Fete stalls will run from 1.10pm - 2.30pm followed 
by the drawing of the Easter Raffle. Students are able to 
wear casual. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Due to the Min-fete there will be no assemblies. 
 
Town ANZAC March/Service 
Deniliquin South students and families have always been 
strong supporters of the Town ANZAC Service. 
The service will be held on Thursday 25th April, with the 
march commencing at the Town Hall. 
Students are to be at the Town Hall by 10.40am, wearing 
summer school uniform, with their school broad brimmed hat. 
Just a reminder, that if students are wearing medals 
belonging to a family member, they are to be pinned on the 
right hand side. 
 
Parent Teacher Conferences 
It has been extremely pleasing to see so many parents and 
careers taking up the opportunity to meet their child’s teacher 
this week, to discuss the educational progress of their child/
ren. From all reports the meetings have been positive, with 
numerous strategies being offered, as well as, future goals 
for learning being set. 
Wednesday 10th April - 1/2 Apollo, 2 Rockets, 5/6 Lunar 
Thursday 11th April - 3 Gravity, 4 Armstrong, 3/4 Tranquility 

Lost Property 
I extend an 
invitation to all 
families to drop into 
the front office and 
‘inspect’ the large 
amount of lost 
property, jumpers, 
hats etc) that have 
been collected over the first 11 weeks of school. 
 
Debating 
Congratulations to Keely Hussey, Sarah Duffy, Lily Cameron, 
Lillian Watson, Chelsea Weir, Jasmin Currie, David Ingram,  
Grace Allit and Dakota McKenzie, who have all been 
selected to participle in the Debating Workshop being held at 
North School tomorrow. The workshop will focus on 
developing skills such as: the ability to speak clearly, think 
quickly, clarifying arguments, maintaining persuasive speech, 
a professional tone and suitable body language.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
P&C Trivia Night 
Congratulations to the P&C committee, who were able to 
bank $2375.80 as a result of the much enjoyed Trivia Night. I 
have heard a little whisper, that plans are under way for next 
year’s Trivia evening. Make sure you keep an eye out in the 
newsletter and on our FB Page “Deni South School 
Happenings’, for any upcoming meetings or events being 
organised by the P&C.  
Remember that actions always speak louder than words 
when it comes to valuing your child’s learning. 
Joining the P&C is one of the best ways to show your 
children how much you value their education and how 
interested you are in what they do.  
Participating in P&C activities can also help you to form 
friendships with other parents/carers and to feel a part of 
your school community. 
To continue this important work, P&Cs need people from all 
walks of life and with a range of talents who are committed to 
delivering great outcomes for their children and our school.  
The more people involved, the more exciting and successful 
our P&C Committee will be. Research shows, that children 
perform better at school, when their parents are involved in 
their education. 

Enjoy your week! 
Liz Dudley  

Relieving Principal 

Term 1 Week 11   -  9/04/2019 



 Janette’s Canteen  News   

 

Normal Lunch order menu will be available 
on Friday along with the Sushi Special. 

 

Canteen Roster  

Wed 10th 
Gill Fraser 9.00am - 11.30am 

Sam O’Connor 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Thu 11th 
Jaron Howarth 9.00am - 11.30am 

Jemima Treble 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Fri  12th 
Linda Norrish, Marie Wall, Carol Borella 

9.00am - 1.30pm 

 Term 2 

Tue 30th Linda Norrish 9.00am - 1.30pm 

Wed 1st 
Enid Seely 9.00am - 11.30am 

Jill Harvey 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Thu 2nd 
Andy Ingram 9.00am - 11.30am 

Chelsea Jeffrey 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Fri 3rd 
Linda Norrish, Marie Wall, Carol Borella 

9.00am - 1.30pm 

Deni RSL Junior Fishing Club 
The Deniliquin RSL are initiating a different type of fishing 
club, where you can fish anytime, anywhere even on  
holidays, by just sending in your photos.  
Every 2 months, a Family Fishing day will be conducted, 
where Juniors will receive incentive prizes, and at the end 
of the year have a presentation night for all members. 
Workshops will also be run throughout the year. 
If your child is interested, information flyers and registration 
forms are available at the school front office.  
Completed registration forms can be returned to the school 
front office or dropped into the 
RSL club. 
 
Karate Competition 
Congratulations to  Kaylee 
Croaker, the winner of the All 
Stars Karate Competition,  
pictured with Daniel Zrako from 
Deni All Stars. 

    Easter Raffle 
          We need donations of Easter Eggs 

for our popular Easter raffle. 
Please send your donations of eggs, etc 

(big or small) into the Front Office. 

              A raffle book will go home with each family 
today. All tickets (sold or unsold) due back TOMORROW. 

Raffle drawn at Mini Fete 12th April, 2019 

 

 

Friday 12th April 1.00pm - 2.30pm 
Don’t forget our Mini Fete to be held on Friday 12th April commencing at 1.00pm and finishing at approximately 2.30 
pm.  
 
Money raised goes to support our World Vision child, Deepak Sahu in India, Stewart House and the Royal Children’s 
Hospital.  
Kindergarten will be running a Cake Stall at Recess. 
 
Each class will be running its own stall and you are invited to come and share lunch with your child and buy from the 
many stalls. Costs: 50 cents to $2 a go. 

Cake Stall at recess 
Pick a Duck, Mystery Jars, Ping Pong Basketball, Hair Spray, Guessing Games, Knock em downs, Treasure 

Hunt, Glitter Tattoos and lots more….. 
 
If you can’t come but would like to support the Mini Fete, please allow your children to bring a little money to purchase 

an item or enter a competition. Children may wear casual clothing. 
At the conclusion of the Mini Fete the Easter Egg raffle will be announced. 

Friday 12th April at 9.10am 
Honour Cards to all participants. 

See how creative you can be with 
your design.  

Prizes awarded for student creativity. 

Canteen Special 
Friday 12th April 

Sushi from the Sushi shop 
Last Day of Term - Mini Fete Day 

Orders to be in by Wednesday 10/4/19 

 $3.50 each    
 Crumbed Chicken & Avocado                                

 Tuna                         Calamari 

 Tuna & Avocado         Teriyaki Chicken  

Name………………………                              

Class……………………….. 



Dates for your Diary - Term 1 

8th - 11th April Parent/Teacher Conferences 

10th April Debating Workshop - North School 

11-12th April STEAM Camp 

12th April 
Mini-Fete 
Last Day Term 1 

Term 2 

29th April Staff Return 

30th April Students Return 

 

Mother’s Day Stall 

 Friday 10th May 2019 
 

Flowers      Jewellery 
 

Pens                       Frames 
 

Notepaper Books 
 

Coffee Cups  
 

Kitchen                Gadgets 
 

Gardening 
Tools         

 
    Soaps        Powder           Ornaments 

We need donations of  
presents for our Mother’s 
Day Stall. Here are some 
ideas of little gifts you can 
send in. If you are able to 

help set up on  
Thursday at 3pm or help 
on the stall selling items 
Friday morning please 
contact the office. Send 

presents in to the front  
office. Thank you 

 
 
 
Riverina Girls PSSA Soccer Trial 
Last Tuesday Caitlyn Saunders and Winnie Thomson  
attended the Riverina Girls soccer trials, held in Albury. 
Both girls played very well, making it through to the  
possible/probable game at the end of the day. 
Although missing out on the final 14 Riverina squad, both 
girls are to be congratulated on their participation, effort 
and sportsmanship. 
A big thanks to Jane Thomson for transporting the girls on 
the day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Woolworth’s Landgrant 
Huge thanks must be extended to Shae Fitpatrick for her 
outstanding efforts in putting together the School’s  
application for the Woolworth’s Junior Landcare Grant.  

The great news is that Shae, was successful with our  
application for our project, which is to create a composting 
station where students will be encouraged to recycle and 
improve waste management, reducing the food waste going 
to our local landfill plant. The project will continue to  
develop student understanding of the importance of  
recycling. 

The new compost area will be located in close proximity to 
our vegetable garden, where we currently practice organic 
fresh food production for use in our school canteen, and 
classrooms.  

Our School is one of 538 primary schools and early learning 
centres throughout Australia receiving a Woolworths Junior 
Landcare grant to help grow our next generation of  
environmental champions.  

The grants are being funded with money made from the 
sale of the Woolworths recyclable Bag for good™ which 
was launched in 2018 when the supermarket stopped using 
single-use plastic bags. 

 
 
 
 

School Fees 
Thank you to those families who have already 
paid their school fees. 

2019 Fees 
1 child - $75 
2 children - $130 
3+ children - $175 

*A discount applies if fees are paid before 
the end of Term 1:- 
1 - $70, 2 - $120, 3+ - $165 



 


